                             Memories # 18   


HI Everyone!

Olney Memories # 18 is here!  Hope everyone enjoys remembering as you read the memories below.  



     There have been many changes in addresses given to me, largely due to the fact that a provider in the Olney area is going out of business.  If you haven't given me your new e-mail address please remember to do so.

There are a few people that Memories has not reached that are on the mailing list.  If any of you know their names or new e-mails, that certainly would help out.

josevicky@onemain.com

jahawk@cox-internet.com

Billspitz@onemain.com.............Bill Spitz

sense@shawneelink.net

Jama@juno.com

Ksp42@shawneelink.net



Thank you for any help any of you can give me in this area of names and addresses.


If any of you have not received any of the Olney Memories 1-17, please let me know and I will send them to you.



   The mailing list is at 243 and still growing.  If you don't see your latest Memory posted here it is because it will be in #19.  If I send too many at one time some people have trouble getting them.


Ann Weesner King


Class of 1960


pianoann97@aol.com

                               OLNEY MEMORIES # 18
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Gwen  McDonald Judge Day

 whitedoveharp@famvid.com
 

Thanks for the Olney Memories. It's a wonderful thing you do. I really enjoyed this last issue. As I had intended to mention before how I enjoyed the issue about the Zimmerle family, as I had known quite a few of them growing up in Olney. And oh my, the wonderful Central School song. That had escaped my mind, I can now remember it. Now it re-enters my mind. What a blessed memory it brought back to my mind. As I can remember sitting on the bleachers and singing that song at the top of our voices. And you wouldn't want to hear me ha ha. But you know how I love my dear old Central School. I've posted all of my little school pictures on the Central School site. I guess Mr. Zimmerle would have wanted to buy Central School also. And I dearly love Teresa Nee Davis's website for the penny postcards. I looked them up right away and were they ever fantastic?  Wouldn't we have liked to live in Olney back then. But it was a great pleasure to see that site. And speaking of remembering, I forgot to mention that my brother (Mac) was quite an athlete at Central School. He received many athletic awards and set many athletic records that have not been broken yet to the best of my knowledge. He has a scrap book full of blue ribbons he won and awards and also trophies that he and many of the other boys helped to win. All the trophies and memorabilia used to be enclosed in a glass case near the entrance near the front of the school. I wonder what will happen to them now that Central School is closed.    Let's be detectives and find out what happened to the pictures, trophies, and memorabilia from Central School and Olney High School. Wouldn't somebody have to have possession of them, maybe the school administration office in Olney? Does anyone out there know where they might be now?

 

  I think I'll call my brother up and sing Dear old Central School to him and see what he says. ha ha. Isn't it wonderful when we get older that we can look back on happy memories that help us through our old age. So thanks for making me very happy today in my old age.  

I do remember somewhere on Main there was a store window where they put several of the Zimmerle boy's pictures in the windows as quite a few of them were killed in the second WW. You might ask any one of your friends if they can remember anything about it. I remember walking past and looking at the pictures all of the time, but I just can't remember where the store was at. 

 God bless, 

Gwen  McDonald Judge Day 

 Class of ‘55

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

 Dan Pool
 dpool@wico.net
Thanks for all the copies of the past editions.  I have not gone through all of them, but they do bring back some very pleasant times.

 

I am Dan Pool, class of 1958.  There are three things I would like to comment upon.  The first is the radio station WVLN.  I did not know there was so much interest in the station.  It was started after the war by my uncle, Marshall Pool.  He had gone to school at the University of Illinois and during the war he was stationed at West Point as an electrical engineer.  I was told he designed the sound systems at West Point at the time.

 

When he returned to Olney in the late 1940's he wanted to start a radio station, but he did not have all the funds to put the project together.  He sold stock in the station to business people.  After the station got started, he bough back the stock and owned the station until he sold it which I think was in the 1950's.  Marshall then headed up the Chamber of Commerce for a few years and was instrumental in bring industries to Richland County.  He then stared a restaurant on Rt 130 South call the Fountains.  It was not as successful.  The building is occupied now as a funeral home.

 

The second thing I wanted to comment about is the old Elks Theater.  We used to attend the theater on weekends to see all of the western flicks of the time.  The price was 14 cents.  I will probably misspell some of these, but we would see Roy Rogers. Gene Autry, Lash Larue, Whip Wilson, Red Ryder and Little Beaver, Johnny Mack Brown and many others.  It was also the time of the serials.  We could not wait to go back the next week and see how the lady tied to the log got saved from the huge saw as it moved closer to the whirling teeth.  It was a fantastic time and of course all your friends were there.

 

The last thing I want to mention is the old skating rink west of town.  My father, Don Pool, class of '33, bought the land in the late '40's to build the Studebaker dealership there.  He sold part of the ground to Ralph Beal who started the Skating Rink.  He and his wife would be there every night keeping the peace.  In the summer they would raise the windows on the side to created ventilation.  There was no air conditioning at the time.  He later started the trailer sales there also and his son Charles who graduated from ERHS in the mid '50's worked there after he graduated.  I think both still live in Olney.  Ralph owns the Holiday Motel today.

 

Some people mentioned the bowling alley that was build west of the skating rink.  It was own by Bob Beal, Ralph's brother.  Those of you who remember it will also remember the pin setting machines.  A pin boy would jump down into the pit after the bowler threw the ball and pick up the pins by hand and place them in the pin setting machine.  A pin boy worked two adjoining lanes.  Some of them were know to even work 3 or 4 lanes at a time.  It was not an easy job and it was hot in those pits.  You also had to be careful to not get hit by the bowler who did not wait for the pins to be picked up before throwing his second ball.

 

Thanks for recording some of these old stories.

 

Dan Pool 

ERHS 1958.

 

  
 

John and Anna L."Tweet" Ginder

 

ginwil@wworld.com
 

I (Ginder Construction Company)   built the new A&P store, it was located by the old library, Dr. Fritchley used to be at this site. His daughter, Alice Kennedy (married Wendel Kennedy) they were from Springfield, Il.  The Kennedy's owned much of the land where East Fork Lake was built. I was the builder of Elm St. Christian Church, we dug the church footing down to sand rock, it was around 11ft. deep, and much concrete was used.  The pastors of the church at that time were Rev. Key and Rev. Dowden.  The chairman of the building committee was Gould Murvin, also a Chris Weesner was on the committee. I had just begun doing construction on my own, I had previously worked under Frank Von Almen.  I was only in my 20's at this time.  The people on this committee were great and quite an influence on my life. During the time of the building, my wife (Tweet) came to the site and announced we were going to have twins! We were already the parents of two sons, then our twins were born, we were the proud parents of 4 sons (1956).  Later, I built the "Disciples of Christ" church on Silver St., "St. Paul Methodist" on Lincoln St., and remodeled several different churches in my time.  I was raised in the construction trade by my dad and my Uncle, it is still in my blood. My wife Tweet worked for GTE for 30 years.  GTE was located where the police dept. is now, next to the post office, it later moved to Chestnut St., now it is known as "Verizon". When GTE was located on Whittle, many would eat at a little cafe across the street called "Hole in the Wall".  While working for GTE several girls lived in a rooming house, which is now the Heritage House Museum.  

 

 John and Anna L."Tweet" Ginder

  ginwil@wabash.net

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 

 James & Clarabel Whitaker
The below write- up about the Whitakers and their store was in the Olney Daily Mail in January, 2003.   I thought since so many have recalled and written Memories about their store on Whittle Avenue, I would take the liberty of posting this article for everyone to read.    

Ann Weesner King

“   
Downtown building will come down next week

By Matt Courter

The building at 333 S. Whittle Ave. is now vacant and set for demolition, but it is full of memories for one area couple.

Tom Fehrenbacher has owned the building for about the last six months. He said he bought it with the purpose of eventually tearing it down.

He said that at this point, he is simply trying to get rid of a building that is an eyesore and there are no definite plans for the property yet.

It is scheduled for demolition next week.

James and Clarabel Whitaker conducted business in the building from the late 1930s until l980.

In 1938, the western portion of the structure, which until recently housed apartments, was Leingang's Bakery. That was the year James bought the confectionery shop for $600.

"It wasn't worth it," James joked of the condition of the store at the time.

He and Clarabel got married a year after the purchase.

"I guess he wanted to get a wife so she could work," Clarabel said.

The young couple spent long days, from 6 a.m. until midnight, seven days a week, to get the store established.

"We made our nickels the hard way," Clarabel said.

They began by selling candy, tobacco and ice cream. The ice cream was purchased from Midwest Dairy, which was located on the next block south of the store, James said.

A soda fountain was later added and quickly became a popular attraction.

"We made our own flavored syrups," Clarabel said. A quart pitcher of the carbonated drink sold for 10 cents and the sodas were served in large glasses. They had one drink called a "graveyard special," which was a soda with all of the flavors mixed together. Two dips of ice cream cost a nickel.

The building was more than a business, it was also a home.

Shortly after purchasing the store, James and Clarabel moved into the vacant upstairs portion where they stayed until 1972 when they bought their current house.

There was no air conditioning and there was a tin roof, which made for some hot summer evenings.

Clarabel joked that there were two windows and both were on opposite sides of the bed. "I stuck my head out one window and James stuck his head out the other," she said.

The couple remembers living there when they heard about the attack on Pearl Harbor.

"It made cold chills go over you," Clarabel said.

The attack that triggered the U.S. involvement in World War II sent many young Richland County men into the service, including James, who was in the Navy from 1944 to 1946, during which time Clarabel was in charge of the business.

Clarabel remembers the shop would be flooded with kids after 3 p.m. when Central School dismissed for the day.

She and the two girls who helped her were busy, tending to the kids who stood at the counter choosing and then changing their minds about what candy to get, and then getting back to the fountain to pour sodas for thirsty customers.

"We took a lot of steps for a dime," Clarabel said.

At 10 a.m., Clarabel and her helpers also had to be on their toes. This was when the telephone operators, who worked where Olney Police Department is now located, went on their 10 minute break and ran over to the shop for a quick Coke.

There were usually no problems, but Clarabel remembers one instance of a boy who gave her some trouble.

He had figured out a way to finagle the wires of the store's pinball machine so that it let him have free games.

Clarabel warned him to stop until she finally had enough.

"I ordered him out," she said. "I told him, 'You can't come in any more until you know how to act.'"

Years later, the man became a state police officer and enjoyed reminding Clarabel of the incident. "He'd laugh about that," she said.

One day, Clarabel remembers, Art Muhlbach, who owned a nearby hotel, and Frank Scherer came in and told Clarabel that one of them planned to buy the building. Mr. Leingang said whoever gave him the money first would own it.

Clarabel asked her parents for advice and they felt she should buy the building or the couple may lose the business.

She called James, who was stationed at the Corpus Christi naval station, and the couple agreed to try to purchase it.

Clarabel was successful in getting a loan and the building became the property of the Whitakers in 1946.

James got back from the service and the couple began remodeling the two-story building, opening a record shop around 1950. The former bakery was eventually converted into apartments.

James specialized in repairing phonographs, radios and tape players.

In addition to records, the couple continued to sell candy, cards, magazines and cigarettes and later started selling stereos, tape players and tapes.

The Whitakers employed two boys and Clarabel's sister-in-law to help them at the store.

"I cooked meals for all five of us," Clarabel said.

When one young man who worked for them needed a place to stay, the Whitakers let him stay at their home.

"It was just like family, really," Clarabel said of the store.

In 1980 the Whitakers decided to retire from retail and sold the store and apartments. 

It remained a record store under a new owner for four more years until it went out of business. A succession of other businesses located there through the years, but none lasted long. 

James, who had been a postal carrier for 27 years, carried the mail for one more year after the Whitakers sold their business and then retired.

The couple, now in their late 80s, fondly remember their time as business owners and still have keen recollections of an Olney that no longer exists.

"We have a lot of memories," Clarabel said.  

 
================================================
Harvey Zimmerle

HARVEYZimm@aol.com 


Do you recall that Olney was named after one of  the founding Father's friend whose last name was Olney. This gent would have or could have been a relative since he was born in 1836 and I believe Richland county commenced in 1841 or so.

  Olney , Richard (1835-1913) U. S. Lawyer and Cabinet Member. As Attorney General
( 1893-95) under President Glover Cleveland, he set a precedent during the Pullman railroad strike by ordering  U. S. Attorneys to obtain Federal court injunctions to restrain acts of violence.. As Secretary of State(1895-1897) under Cleveland, he informed (1895) the British government in his "OLNEY COROLLARY" TO THE MONROE DOCTRINE that U.S. intervention was permissible, and even desirable, to force a settlement of any dispute involving the Monroe Doctrine.

A short history lesson on the forming of Richland County and the subsequent Town of Olney.


In 1841, the Illinois Legislature established Richland County from portions of Lawrence County on the East and Clay County on the West. 


Judge Aaron Shaw persuaded the legislature to establish the new County, and he suggested the site for the County, which  won the election and became known as  Richland County. Judge Shaw was instrumental in the naming of the town of Olney. He suggested the name Olney after a good friend of his who lived in Lawrenceville, named Nathan Olney.


Loy Zimmerle 

Class of ‘57

============================================== 
JB Summers

HLPMATE284
My father in law, Lee Pellum, was a great supporter of the white squirrel.  He, for years, had nails driven into the trees in their front yard  on which he put ears of corn. The squirrels would eat them down to the bare cob, then more were put on. He had many which would eat out of his hand. That took patience, but he had enough.
Brother Gene finished reading the complete listings which were made available to me, and I am sure that he remembers more than I do, some of the goings on in Olney during the war years. He had asthma, and was not permitted to serve in the armed forces, and he worked in the oil fields during wartime. 
 
JBSummers 
Class of 1940

Ron Gibbs

painterron@omegabbs.com
 

 

 

I just finished reading all 17 Olney Memories, really enjoyed them. Thanks Ann.  I really don't know what I can add that has not already been said.   I graduated from ERHS in 1956. I married my high school sweet heart Ruth Sheridan, we are celebrating our 46 wedding anniversary today March 2. I was born and raised in the 900 block of Whittle Avenue. Some of the people and places mentioned in some of the letters are very familiar to me. Okie Grubb lived across the street from our house were my parents, sister Betty and brother Walter lived. The Locker Plant was also in the same block. It was built by Mr. Sam Bunn and managed by Mr. Randy Stivers. There was a restaurant bar in the front and I worked there with my cousin Marilyn Gibbs frying Hamburgers and making Malts and shakes. Walter worked in the butcher part of the locker plant were they butchered and cut meat for the people who stored their meat in the frozen locker compartments. Wilson Pond was on the corner of Monroe & Whittle, they would cut ice from the pond in the winter and stored it in Abner Ice Plant Located in the 9 hundred block of South Whittle.  My grandmother ran a boarding house on the corner of Lafayette and Whittle where many people who worked at the International shoe factory stayed.  In the first block of Lafayette on the north side of the street lived the first colored person that I remember lived. Her name was Aunt Teeny and that was all I ever heard her called.  She told fortunes for a living and she must have done alright because there were always cars parked in front of her house.  There seems to be a lot of interest in Goosenibble.  I delivered the Olney Daily Mail there for 3 years and found the most caring people in Olney there.  I never felt frightened or uncomfortable there. Goosenibble Jack, who ran the Goosenibble store, was a very likeable fellow and would treat me to a coke on many occassion. The Alton Vinegar Plant was started by my grandfather before he sold it to Alton vinegar.  It was located on Whittle Avenue.   I Have pictures of the location and it was where the old Hocking junk yard was located in later years.  I never left Olney, working at the Olney Daily Mail (20 years}, starting before I graduated, through the Diversified Occupations Class at the High School.  The teacher was Mr. Vern Petty. Yes OLNEY  has changed but  I still love the small town atmosphere and the people of Olney.

 

I could go own but that's enough for now.....

     

Ron Gibbs

Class of 1956

Loy Zimmerle

HARVEYZimm

I recently attended the 45th reunion of the Class of 57. 
I hesitated on attending but am very grateful that I made the trip back to where my "roots" began. Those who attended had a great time and join me in wishing and hoping everyone will attend their next reunion.
The attached email address will cause you to smile as realize that we all came from a wonderful group of people.

http://www.wtv-zone.com/pbarikmo/50.html 

Fellow Tiger, 
Loy Zimmerle 

Class of ‘57

Jim Dale

Bower Knoll Farm
   Back in the early 1930's there was a property located a couple of
miles north of the Olney City limits which was known as the Bower Knoll
Farm. Apparently it was owned at some time by a person named Bower, and
as the name says, it was located on a slight rise or knoll. 
   When I was in about the 4th grade, Dan Borah and I, and sometimes 
Raymond Hayes, used to hike out that way and spend many summer days just
fooling around. The gravel road to it was an extension of North East
Street. We would go to Hawkins grocery on east Main Street and buy about
2 hot dogs and buns each, and if we had enough money perhaps a small box
of marshmallows for roasting. We did not worry about refrigeration of
the wieners because we usually cooked and ate them soon after we got to
our destination. 
  The farm was located on the west side of the road and the north part
of Bird Haven was on the east side. There was a little creek that ran from
the farm, under the road, and into Bird Haven. John Summers reminded me
that the creek was called East Fork. Creeks and boys were made
for each other and the creek gave us opportunities for wading, trying to
catch tadpoles or frogs, skipping stones, and doing everything
imaginable. On the west side of the creek there was a steep bank which
had been caused by years of erosion. We thought it was as big as a
mountain and we spent hours trying to climb to the top of it. We would
dig foot holds in it and grab protruding tree roots but we always
tumbled back down and never made it to the top. 
   The "mountain climbing," heat, and hot dogs always made us thirsty
and the only drinking water available was up at the house on the farm.
At that time the O'Donnell family owned the place and they were friends
of Dan's parents and that connection gave us access and permission to
drink from their water well. There was a large and very nice horse barn
on the farm, but more impressive were two engraved stones which marked
the graves of two race horses. They must have been great horses to have
been honored in such a manner. Another memorable sight observable on the
west side of the farm was a faint trace of what had been an oval race
track, apparently used in the training of horses. With a little
imagination you could almost visualize horses running around the track.
   For young people I might mention that the road extending north on
North East Street was the original and only road and way to get to
Dundas, West Liberty, and Newton. It was just dirt and was dusty in the
summer and muddy in the winter. At one especially low spot a farmer had
his house on one side of the road and his barn lot was on the other
side. This spot was most always muddy. On Sunday afternoon when people
went for afternoon rides, and if it had been raining, the farmer kept a
team of horses hooked up in his lot so he would be ready to pull our
cars that got stuck in the big mud hole. If you got up enough speed you
could sometimes get through the mud hole, but you usually failed. As I
recall the farmer charged people a dollar to be pulled out, which at
that time was a lot of money. Since it was during the depression I
imagine he sometimes settled for less, or took an IOU. Many people often
wondered whether the farmer added water to the mud hole when nobody was
around. Fortunately, Highway 130 to Newton was built about 1930 and the
farmer lost his lucrative business.  

Jim Dale

============================================================================== 


